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Tel/fax (028) 90664111/90520083

jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Dear Matthew Parris,

I was reading the extracts from your forthcoming autobiography in The Times, nodding agreement to almost everything you write, as I normally do, including your views on Major, Hague and Blair, when I was pulled up short by one of your remarks about cruising: “The secrecy and danger are not a regrettable side effect of the folly; they are the reason for the folly. They are the spice, the drug”

This is a common misconception held by gay men (and used against them) as to why they cruise. Gays rarely, if ever, cruise for the thrill of danger, rather for the anticipation of sex with an, as yet unknown, male. That is a turn-on. 

I have never heard anyone say they are excited by the possibility of queer bashers or police arrest. It is definitely not the danger that draws gays to cruising, and the idea should be taken out of circulation. If you “embraced hazard” for its own sake, why did you stop cruising Clapham Common after you were queerbashed? 

I have likened cruising to a male gay ethnic characteristic, like dreadlocks. Even with dot.com dating it will never disappear. Sadly nor will the hatred felt by so many young males of gays, and the unusually extreme violence used. A thirty-year old man, Ian Flanagan, was beaten with an iron bar and stabbed to death, earlier this month, in a Belfast park. One of three people charged in connection with the murder, which occurred around 11 p.m., was fourteen-years old. We had been warning the police of a gang in the area,  whose violence had, for months, been escalating, but they were not up to dealing with it before the murder, we told them would happen, did.

I am enclosing a copy of a speech I gave to an RUC human rights and policing conference last year, for some background. This is the 20th anniversary of your coming out in the House of Commons, and of the Northern Ireland gay law reform. I heard you make the speech that night. You were the first Tory MP to do it although no one noticed, or perhaps, cared that much. 

Perhaps we can see you in Belfast some time?

Best wishes
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